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KERBSIDE COLLECTION | CHRISTMAS AND NEW YEAR PERIOD
The garbage, recycling and organic waste collection for the whole of the Shire  
scheduled for Tuesday 1 January to Friday 4 January will be picked up a day later 
than normal.  Please ensure that bins are put out the night before.

If there are any issues relating to the kerbside collection from Thursday 27 December 
to Monday 31 December, please contact Wheelie Waste on 5564 3700.

Normal Pick up day Tue 1 Jan Wed 2 Jan Thu 3 Jan Fri 4 Jan

New Year Pick up date Wed 2 Jan Thu 3 Jan Fri 4 Jan Sat 5 Jan

HAMILTON LANDFILL AND TOWNSHIP TRANSFER STATIONS
The Hamilton Landfill and other Transfer Stations in the Shire will be CLOSED on the 
following public holidays:

•	 Tuesday 1 January 2019

For further information on Shire Christmas/New Year waste services arrangements, 
please visit www.sthgrampians.vic.gov.au

BROWN STREET AND MARKET PLACE BUSINESS CENTRES  
CHRISTMAS/NEW YEAR OPENING HOURS
The Council Business Centres at 111 Brown Street Hamilton and 1 Market Place, 
Hamilton will be closing for the Christmas New Year festive season from 5pm Friday 
21 December, and reopening on Wednesday 2 January at 8.15am.

During this period Council’s after hours service can be reached on 5573 0444.   
Callers will have the following options:

1/  If your call relates to threat of life or property.  Hang up and dial 000
2/  If your call relates to an urgent Council matter, please press 1, to speak to 
our duty officer
3/  For all other matters, please leave a detailed message after the tone, to be 
actioned on the next business day, Wednesday 2 January 2019

General information regarding council services including opening hours can also be 
accessed anytime via our website www.sthgrampians.vic.gov.au

HAMILTON INDOOR LEISURE AND AQUATIC CENTRE 
HILAC will be operating under their standard public holiday hours over the Christmas 
and New Year festive season as follows:

•	 Wednesday 26 December 2018 - Tuesday 1 January 2019 | 10.00am - 4.00pm

All gym users have 24/7 access so are able to access the gym during this period as 
normal.  There will be no group fitness classes running over the festive season.

For all the latest updates on outdoor pools please check the council website or the 
facebook page greater hamilton outdoor pools, for the latest updates.

NEW YEARS EVE FIREWORKS DISPLAY
A fireworks display is planned at Melville Oval, Hamilton on Monday 31 December  
at approximately 10.30pm. 

To ensure public safety we ask that you use the designated viewing area within the 
Melville Oval precinct to view the display.  There will be no road closures, only slowed 
traffic, so please be aware of traffic and abide by normal road rules.  Access to the 
turfed oval and Market Place side of Melville Oval is strictly prohibited.

Residents located in the vicinity of Melville Oval are advised to take necessary  
precautions with pets who may be disturbed during this time.  

The fireworks display is the finale to the New Year’s Eve street party organised by the 
Rotary Club of Hamilton North.  Starting at 7.00pm, this alcohol-free street party will 
include music, hot food and drinks, giveaways, a raffle, Rotary train rides and plenty 
of kid’s amusements.


